The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, February 04, 2019, in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. The meeting was called to order by mayor pro tem Ricky Morris.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Richard Atchison.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Larry Cohill, Gordon Fluker, Ivan Greene, Ricky Morris, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the January 22, 2019, regular council meeting (mailed to the council members before this meeting) were reviewed. Gordon Fluker made a motion to accept the minutes, as presented; Melissa Rosetta seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Councilman Fluker presented the January, 2019, Treasurer's Report, as follows:

GENERAL FUND	Total Income:	\$72,020.40
--------------	---------------	-------------

Total Expenses: \$38,995.25 Total Net Income: \$33,025.15

Total Liquid Assets: \$1,853,498.09

WATER WORKS Total Income: \$41,048.71

Total Expenses; \$25,942.26 Total Net Income: \$15,106.45

Total Liquid Assets: \$538,228.79

Outgoing checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting. Larry Cohill made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Blake Ray seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayoral Announcements

The new flags for Central Park are here and one has been put up there.

The material for the Helms Park project is here. Work will begin soon.

Sewer repairs in front of Town Hall will begin tomorrow.

Everyone was reminded of the annual Safety Meeting and Dinner tomorrow night.

Council Comment

Gordon Fluker reported we got a ten percent discount on the second flag and no shipping was charged.

The Planning and Zoning Board met recently and approved the combining of two lots on Mountainview Drive. The Board will meet again Tuesday, February 19, to consider changing the zoning on the Montgomery Lokey property. Adjoining property owners will be notified; the meeting Is open to the public.

Councilman Cohill expressed his appreciation to Councilmen Fluker and Atchison for their expertise and help in the Helms Park improvement project.

Public Comment

Deputy Bloom stated there have been some daytime break-ins recently. He urged everyone to be alert to strangers in their neighborhoods. If you see anything that does not look right, notify the sheriff's office so it can be checked out.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Larry Cohill and received unanimous approval.

Ricky Morris, Presiding Officer	
	_
Attest	

The meeting was adjourned at 6:43 P. M.